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Date: Thursday, 26 March 2015 
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For further information please 
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t:  (01603) 212029 
e: andyfutter@norwich.gov.uk   
 

Democratic services 
City Hall 
Norwich 
NR2 1NH 
 
www.norwich.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
Information for members of the public 

 
Members of the public and the media have the right to attend meetings of full 
council, the cabinet and committees except where confidential information or 
exempt information is likely to be disclosed, and the meeting is therefore held in 
private. 
 
For information about attending or speaking at meetings, please contact the 
committee officer above or refer to the council’s website  
 
 

 

If you would like this agenda in an alternative format, such as a 
larger or smaller font, audio or Braille, or in a different 
language, please contact the committee officer above. 
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AGENDA 

  
  

   

1 Apologies 
 
Purpose - To receive apologies for absence 
 

 

       

2 Questions from the public 
 
Purpose - To recieve questions / petitions from the public (notice to be 
given to committee officer in advance of the meeting in accordance 
with appendix 1 of the council's constutition) 
 

 

       

3 Declarations of interest 
 
(Please note that it is the responsibility of individual members to 
declare an interest prior to the item if they arrive late for the meeting) 
 

 

       

4 Minutes 
 
Purpose - to agree the accuracy of the minutes of the meeting held on 
23 October 2014. 
 

 

 3 - 6 

5a Report of Norfolk and Norwich Rouen Friendship Association 
 
 

 

 7 - 10 

5b Report of the Norfolk and Norwich El Viejo Friendship Link 
 
 

 

 11 - 12 

5c Report of the Norfolk and Norwich Koblenz Friendship 
Association 
 
 

 

 13 - 16 

5d Report of the Norfolk and Norwich Novi Sad Association 
 
 

 

 17 - 18 

6 Application for twinning grant 
 
Purpose - To notify the committee of the application for a grant from 
The Garage Trust Ltd. 
 

 

 19 - 22 

 

 
Date of publication: Friday, 20 March 2015 
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MINUTES 
 
 

Twinning committee 
 
16:00 to 17:00 23 October 2014 
 
 
Present: Councillor Lubbock (Lord Mayor, in the chair),  

Councillors Brociek-Coulton, Bogelein, Jones and Maxwell: 
Mary Corbould (Rouen), Waltraud Jarrold  and Jill Noble 
(Koblenz); and Doug Underwood and Sandra Underwood  
(Novi Sad) 
Ex-officio member: Councillor Brian Hannah, Chairman of Norfolk 
County Council 
 

Apologies: 
 

Councillors Gayton (vice chair) (El Viejo) and Bremner 

 
 

1. Announcements 
 
The Lord Mayor said that since the last meeting she had attended the Norfolk and 
Norwich Novi Sad Association’s annual luncheon and the Norfolk and Norwich 
Koblenz Friendship Association’s annual dinner.  She thanked the members of the 
associations for their hospitality and said that it had been a good opportunity to learn 
more about Novi Sad and Koblenz and the work and activities of the associations.  

 
2. Minutes 
 
The democratic services manager/twinning officer referred to the committee 
papers and apologised that an early draft version of the minutes had been 
attached to the agenda in error.  He circulated copies of the final set of 
minutes and pointed out the changes to the list of members present, the 
appointment of the chair and vice chair and additional text to the item 5(a). 
 
RESOLVED to approve the minutes of the meeting held on 26 June 2014, subject 
to item 5(d), second paragraph, final sentence, deleting “attack” and replacing 
with “tack”. 

 
3. General reports (reports of the twinning associations) 
 
(a) Norfolk and Norwich Novi Sad Association 

 
Doug Underwood referred to the association’s newsletter and presented the report.  
The 2014 visit to Novi Sad and Montenegro had been very successful.  Serbia had 
been subject to terrible floods this year but the week of the visit was relatively dry.  
The visit had included a trip to a vineyard where the transport was a bit dubious in 
terms of health and safety but great fun.  The annual luncheon had been attended by 
the Lord Mayor and the Chairman of Norfolk County Council.  The low attendance at 
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Twinning committee : 23 October 2014 
 

this year’s luncheon was attributed to some members being unable to attend 
because the date of the luncheon had been brought forward.   The annual, fund-
raising, Paul Cross Memorial concert would be held on 17 January 2015 at the 
Assembly House.  
 
Sandra Underwood referred to the International Piano Conference held in Novi Sad 
and said that the association had received a letter from Adam Possener, aged 13, 
who had written of his positive experience performing at the festival and attending 
the music school.  A copy of the letter had been reproduced in the association’s 
newsletter. 
 
RESOLVED to note the report. 
 

(b) Norfolk and Norwich Rouen Friendship Association 
 

Mary Corbould referred to the association’s newsletter and presented the report.  
She said that a party of 32 people from Norfolk had attended the rowing event in 
Rouen.  Sixty crews had competed, comprising four teams from Norwich and teams 
from Hanover one of Rouen’s twinned cities.  The teams from Norwich considered 
that the River Seine was more formidable than the River Yare.  There would be other 
rowing events with crews from Rouen and Hanover next year.  The arrangements for 
the association’s annual visit to Rouen were in hand. 
 
Mary Corbould then referred to an issue which she had raised at the Norfolk 
Association of Twin Communities meeting and said that many French adults want to 
have a good command of English and were actively looking to stay with British 
families. Host families currently received £350 per week for an adult staying a week.  
Anyone interested in hosting an individual or family was asked to contact Host in the 
UK by emailing hostintheuk@gmail.com . 
 
Discussion ensued on the links fostered through contacts with common interests in 
the arts and sport.  Mary Corbould said that Professor Alistair Forbes had forged 
links between the University of East Anglia’s medical school and the hospital in 
Rouen.  The twinning officer had instigated a link between rugby clubs in 
Wymondham and Rouen and there were regular exchange visits. He would be taking 
part in a vets’ rugby tour next year. 
 
Mary Corbould said that she would be visiting Rouen in a couple of weeks’ time, to 
attend a film festival and would be staying with a family whose family members had 
stayed with her during the summer.   All the films would be in English.   
 
RESOLVED to note the report. 
 
(c) Norfolk and Norwich El Viejo Friendship Link  
 
RESOLVED to note that there will be a report on the activities of the Norfolk and 
Norwich El Viejo Friendship Link at the next meeting of the committee. 
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Twinning committee : 23 October 2014 
 

(d) Norfolk and Norwich Koblenz Friendship Association 
 
Waltraud Jarrold referred to the association’s newsletter and presented the 
report. She reported on the recent visit from a group from the Norwich 
Diocese to Koblenz.  Two representatives from the Koblenz Diocese had been 
invited to the inauguration of the new Dean at Norwich Cathedral. She also 
referred to the association’s annual programme of events, including cultural 
and musical events, and fund raising for Feed the Minds and Meningitis Now. 
The association would be celebrating its 35th anniversary next year.   
 
Waltraud Jarrold and Jill Noble had met with the new manager at Dragon Hall 
and discussed the possibility of relocating the yellow post box which had been 
a gift from Koblenz, there.  She reminded members that information held on 
the twinning associations at Dragon Hall should be kept up to date.  She 
suggested that the twinning associations and the committee could support 
Dragon Hall by holding events and meetings there.   
 
Members were also advised of the regular German conversation meetings 
hosted by Waltraud Jarrold for members of the association each Wednesday. 
 
In response to a question, the twinning officer undertook to arrange for the 
vegetation obscuring the Koblenz Avenue sign to be removed. 
 
RESOLVED to: 
 

(1) note the report; 
 

(2) ask the twinning officer to notify the relevant officer to arrange the 
removal of the vegetation obscuring the Koblenz Avenue street sign. 

 
4. Twinning fund – financial position 
 
The twinning officer presented the report which provided a breakdown of 
income and expenditure during the period.  He reminded members that the 
twinning fund was available to the associations to host or make visits.   
 
Doug Underwood pointed out that secretary of the Norfolk and Norwich Novi 
Sad Association had submitted an application for the twinning fund in  
June 2014. The request was for £200 to support the association’s annual  
Paul Cross Memorial Concert which would be held in January 2015 and 
therefore would be required before the next meeting of the committee.  The 
association had expected that the committee would have determined the 
application in time for the concert.  The twinning officer apologised as the 
application had not been submitted to the committee for consideration and 
suggested that it was granted subject to ratification at the next meeting of the 
committee.  
 
RESOLVED to note: 
 

(1) the twinning fund balance (in hand) at 15 October 2014 was £2,767.55; 
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Twinning committee : 23 October 2014 
 

(2) that the twinning officer will grant £200 from the Norfolk and Norwich 
Novi Sad  Association, in consultation with the chair, and subject to 
ratification at the next meeting of the committee.  

 
5. Twinning activities 

 
The twinning officer presented the report.  He said that it was expected that the 
plaque would be in place on the Novi Sad friendship bridge by 27 October 2014.  
Doug Underwood expressed concern that the plaque needed to be securely fixed.   
 
During discussion the committee considered how the associations could attract new 
members through the use of social media.  There was general consensus that the 
twinning associations had been established to create friendship after the world wars. 
Foreign exchanges had been a way of keeping costs down and establishing 
friendships between the twinned cities.  The twinning associations promoted 
activities for young people through music and sport.  It was suggested that the 
associations considered using Facebook and social media to attract young people.  
Foreign exchange provided the opportunity for young people to practice their 
language skills and learn about another culture. The twinning associations needed to 
arrange activities which reflected young people’s interests. It was also noted that it 
was also difficult to attract young people in the twinned cities.  Some young people 
became involved in twinning through family membership.   
 
Discussion also ensued on holding a future meeting of the committee at Dragon Hall 
to promote twinning.  The committee could apply for a small grant to cover 
refreshments and other associated costs. 
 
RESOLVED to: 
 

(1) note the report; 
 

(2) ask the twinning officer to consider the feasibility of arranging a twinning 
event or meeting to be held at Dragon Hall. 

 
6. Date of the next meeting 

 
RESOLVED to confirm that the next meeting of the committee will be held on 
Thursday, 26 March 2015 at 16:00. 
 
 
 
 
 
CHAIR 
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Welcome to the February 2015 edition
of Kontakt, with our motto “Friendship 

and Understanding”, Greetings to you all 
and best wishes in our 35th Anniversary 
year, that our twinning will continue and 
foster new and widening opportunities 
for contacts between our cities and their 
surrounding areas.

Since our last Newsletter in August 2014, 
the main NNKFA events have been our 
34th Anniversary Lunch at Park Farm, 
Restaurant on Sunday 14th September, 
staring with a welcome glass of “Winningen 
Riesling” wine. Well attended by members 
and friends, we were very pleased to 
welcome The Lord Mayor of Norwich, 
Councillor Judith Lubbock and her husband, 
Nigel, the Chairman of Norfolk County 
Council, Councillor Brian Hannah and his 
wife Beverly.

The very kind “thank you cards” from our 
Civic Guests reflected the atmosphere, 
which we always enjoy at our lunches. We 
are especially pleased to welcome civic 
guests, which shows their appreciation of 
what we and other Twinning Associations 
do, and enables us to express thanks for 
the support, which we receive from the 
County and City.

Koblenz and Christmas Markets Trip 
December 2014:
Our German Christmas adventure started early on 
Sunday, 7th December. 

My mother (Barbara), girlfriend (Victoria) and I 
drove to Dover and caught the Eurotunnel train to 
Calais. From there we drove all the way to Koblenz 
traveling through Belgium and the Netherlands as 
we went. The weather conditions for driving were 
atrocious with constant rain, sleet and snow. We 
arrived at the Hotel Mercure quite late, so had a 
modest dinner and went straight to bed. 

Monday morning we set off into Koblenz to 
investigate and enjoy the Christmas market, which 
was spread throughout the “old” part of the city, 
so we were able to navigate our way round lots of 
interesting nooks and crannies while taking in the 
beautiful city and the weird and wonderful market 
stalls. We stopped at most buying the occasional 
Christmas present for friends and family back home 
and took every opportunity to buy and sample 
some of the local German edible delicacies as well 
as plenty of Gluhwein (mulled wine). 

On Tuesday we decided to travel to Trier to take in the Christmas market there. We decided 
to drive along the Moselle River and stopped off in the beautiful little town of Cochem for 
a wonderful German breakfast. We carried on along the river taking in some of the breath-
taking scenery until we reached Trier, where we enjoyed yet more Christmas market 
festivities and found the Roman architecture to be stunning. We travelled back to Koblenz 
that evening but decided to cut our time in Koblenz short and move on to Cologne and spend 
our last night there. 

Wednesday morning we packed up and drove to Cologne. Unlike Koblenz and Trier, Cologne 
was simply too much to take in in one day! (Especially when my mother and girlfriend wanted 
to spend so much time at the Lindt chocolate factory and museum.) With a total of eight 
enormous Christmas markets spread out throughout the city it was vast. We did however 
manage to get round several, while also taking some time out to take in and enjoy the 
spectacle that is Cologne Cathedral. 

On Thursday we were up early to have breakfast and set-off in good time to get back to 
Norwich. It was a thoroughly enjoyable holiday, it was just a shame we did not have more 
time to take in more of it. My girlfriend had never visited Germany before but has since told 
me it was one of the best holidays she had ever been on.

Daniel Taylor.
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. NNKFA SUMMER OUTING
Saturday 15th June 2013

Transport Museum at Carlton Colville and Aldeburgh

A relatively leisurely start at 09.45, with weather uncertain, but our usual NNKFA 
determination to face it down.  A penchant for keeping to seats we had previously 
adopted enabled us to renew acquaintances with some we had not met since last 
year.  Getting off the major roads to drive through the Suffolk countryside with the 
elevated view from the coach is always a delight, showing a much more traditional 
and peaceful picture of England than those of us living in the busy and expanding 
City of Norwich have become used to.  Munching a piece of Waltraud's delicious 
chocolate cake on the way added greatly to the pleasure.

Although the museum had agreed to open early for at 11.00 instead of the public 
opening time of 13.00 we still found ourselves early and were given an additional 
local tour until the gates were opened.  The museum at Carlton Colville is run entirely 
by volunteers and the difference compared to a commercial operation was marked 
and welcome.  Staff were well informed, keen to explain and discuss, and open about 
the practicalities of acquiring and maintaining the old trams, trolleys and buses - and a 
little train.

When we got on to a tram for our first ride we were issued with tickets by a 
conductor (though we didn't have to pay!) which were solemnly punched as they 
were handed over, just as we remembered them. The shakes and rattles of the old 
vehicles brought memories flooding back as to how it was when we were young.  In 
particular, one trolley bus from Portsmouth I was sure I would have travelled on 
when at school there. It conjured up one scene that has stuck in my memory ever 
since when I listened to a women sitting across the aisle from me saying - repeatedly, 
endlessly - to her companion for the whole journey "I said to her ... and she said to 
me ..." but strangely I cannot remember what was being reported.

Another vehicle of more than sentimental interest was a Dutch tram that ran in 
Amsterdam during the war.  One could not but wonder what famous and more likely 
infamous wartime characters might have ridden in it?  And could, possibly, Anne 
Frank have also travelled on it? It was one of those rare experiences of touching 
history.

The tea shop renewed energies and allowed us to explore the museums (one of 
which was itself in an old tram) which had a very wide and fascinating range of 
transport related items before returning to our more modern transport to make the 
short journey to Aldeburgh.

As we neared the coast the skies clouded over and the winds began to swirl.  It was 
still dry when we reached the beach and we were able to walk along it holding onto 
our hats and see the open air theatre created on the sands for the centenary 
celebration production of Benjamin Britten's Peter Grimes.  There was a lot of 
preparation in hand for the following week's performances but at £76 a seat it looked 
as though a substantial dollop of stiff upper lip would also be required to sit through 
them unless there was a dramatic improvement in the weather.  But then I suppose 
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­­Summer­Outing­to­Wimpole­Hall,­Saturday­June­16th

The coach was full for the summer outing to Wimpole Hall. We met at Notcutts on a fine, dry morning
but all were well prepared for any change in the weather. We enjoyed the journey to Cambridgeshire
and were made very welcome by the staff on our arrival at Wimpole. Once equipped with tickets and
badges we were free to explore the hall and grounds at our leisure.

Most people started with “elevenses” in the courtyard. The Hall was easy to wander through and the
volunteer staff were pleasant and enthusiastic about the history of the building and the changes that
have taken place over the years.

The formal gardens were beautifully maintained. The different areas of the gardens and grounds were
all well signposted.

A real bonus for several members was the regular access to the Buggy, freely available to transport
visitors throughout the extensive grounds, giving the opportunity to visit all areas.

The Home Farm was popular with so many piglets to see, some newly born and all rare breeds.

Members agreed that the visit to Wimpole Hall had been a most enjoyable experience. The smooth
running of events need careful planning and we thank Christa Wood, and John and Sandra Sheppard for
making this possible.

Titanic­Memorial­Cruise­April­2012­

NNKFA member Gillean Trappes-Lomax went on the Titanic Memorial Cruise in April. She had booked
this two years ago and all at DUaM benefitted from her descriptive reporting. It was a wonderful voyage
culminating in a moving service at the very same time and place that the disaster had occurred a
hundred years ago.

Gillean has some lovely photos as a memento of her voyage. She was invited by John Balls, a local
expert on the Titanic, to give a talk about her experience to the Norwich Titanic Society.
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Advent Evening  December 1st 2014
The Advent Evening was held again in the historic surroundings, the Birkbeck Hall, of the 
Great Hospital.
Committee members had arrived at lunch time to decorate the tables and help prepare the 
hall, while the staff had erected and decorated the Christmas Tree. Christa Wood had again 
prepared over 70 attractive “Advent Tüten” with German Lebkuchen selection, and her 
husband Colin had cut the Stollen (German Christmas cake), with his usual precision. On the 
welcome table was the traditional “Advent Kranz, with the first candle glowing and the whole 
room looked festive.
Waltraud welcomed friends and guests, with a focus on Advent being the “quiet” time of 
the year in preparation for Christmas. We were pleased again to welcome the Lord Mayor, 
Councillor Judith Lubbock, her husband Nigel, the Sheriff’s Lady Monica Armstrong and the 
Chairman of Norfolk County Council Councillor Brian Hannah and his wife, Beverly.
Ros and David Lancaster organised the first part of the evening, with German and English 
Carols. David gave translations of the German, and we sang joyfully. Christa Wood and 
Christopher Mallet read the nativity Story in German and in English.
We welcomed members of the Cathedral Choir and Cathedral Consort, men and women, 
who, as always, delighted us with their singing of traditional carols. Our Civic Guests and all 
of us felt that this was a wonderful start to Christmas.

Other items of News
Very precious remain the memories of members, who have died, Jane Burke, a strong 
Sewell Barn Theatre link, Bill Webster, the Norwich in Bloom Ambassador, Margaret Bradley- 
Watson and Joan Jarrold, both members, who were most supportive of visits and events.
A very warm welcome to all new members, particularly Rebecca Possener, who is a UK 
German Youth Ambassador for this year under a scheme supported by the UK and German 
governments. 
Dragon Hall, which has hosted the Twinning Centre since 1996 will change it’s use to the 
Norwich Writers Circle, which should ensure that it has a viable future. Watch this space!
Radio Hams still keep in regular monthly contact through Malcolm Prestwood and Arno Herz 
in Koblenz, who is also a contact for HWK and university music.

Future events 2015
Wednesday 25th February	 12 noon Twinning Lunch Debut Restaurant
Friday March 13th	 7.00 pm    AGM    County Hall
Saturday March 21st	 Joint concert Norwich Phil & Musik Institut 
Saturday June 20th	 Summer Outing to Sandringham by coach
Sunday September 13th	 Birthday Lunch at Park Farm, Hethersett
Sunday 20th September	 Koblenz Visit by NNKFA
to Sunday 27 September
Tuesday 1st December	 Advent Evening
10th to 13th June Feed the Minds Book Fair. St. Andrews Church, Norwich.NR2 4AD

Please let us know and fill in a Booking Form as soon as possible. We have to have enough 
numbers to book the coach and ferry, with a firm booking. The programme is not yet fixed, 
but will contain a mixture of the familiar and new and also allow for some free time. It may not 
be possible to accept late bookings. We would particularly welcome new members and those 
who have not been to Koblenz previously. It is a very beautiful and interesting area to visit.

President	 Chairman	 Treasurer & Membership	 Programme
Mrs Waltraud Jarrold MBE	 Mrs Jill Noble	 John & Sandra Sheppard	 Mrs Christa Wood
53a Keswick Road	 1 Patteson Close	 145 Waterworks Road	 43 Eaton Street
Cringleford	 Cringleford	 Norwich	 Norwich	
Norwich NR4 6UQ	 Norwich NR4 6XX	 NR2 4DF	 NR4 7LD	
01603 454799	 01603 454033	 01603 613880	 01603 451754
richardjarrold@tiscali.co.uk	 noble.jill@gmail.com	 se.sheppard@btinternet.com

Visit to Koblenz in September
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Welcome to the February 2015 edition 
of Kontakt, with our motto “Friendship 

and Understanding”, Greetings to you all 
and best wishes in our 35th Anniversary 
year, that our twinning will continue and 
foster new and widening opportunities 
for contacts between our cities and their 
surrounding areas.

Since our last Newsletter in August 2014, 
the main NNKFA events have been our 
34th Anniversary Lunch at Park Farm, 
Restaurant on Sunday 14th September, 
staring with a welcome glass of “Winningen 
Riesling” wine. Well attended by members 
and friends, we were very pleased to 
welcome The Lord Mayor of Norwich, 
Councillor Judith Lubbock and her husband, 
Nigel, the Chairman of Norfolk County 
Council, Councillor Brian Hannah and his 
wife Beverly.

The very kind “thank you cards” from our 
Civic Guests reflected the atmosphere, 
which we always enjoy at our lunches. We 
are especially pleased to welcome civic 
guests, which shows their appreciation of 
what we and other Twinning Associations 
do, and enables us to express thanks for 
the support, which we receive from the 
County and City.

Koblenz and Christmas Markets Trip 
December 2014:
Our German Christmas adventure started early on 
Sunday, 7th December. 

My mother (Barbara), girlfriend (Victoria) and I 
drove to Dover and caught the Eurotunnel train to 
Calais. From there we drove all the way to Koblenz 
traveling through Belgium and the Netherlands as 
we went. The weather conditions for driving were 
atrocious with constant rain, sleet and snow. We 
arrived at the Hotel Mercure quite late, so had a 
modest dinner and went straight to bed. 

Monday morning we set off into Koblenz to 
investigate and enjoy the Christmas market, which 
was spread throughout the “old” part of the city, 
so we were able to navigate our way round lots of 
interesting nooks and crannies while taking in the 
beautiful city and the weird and wonderful market 
stalls. We stopped at most buying the occasional 
Christmas present for friends and family back home 
and took every opportunity to buy and sample 
some of the local German edible delicacies as well 
as plenty of Gluhwein (mulled wine). 

On Tuesday we decided to travel to Trier to take in the Christmas market there. We decided 
to drive along the Moselle River and stopped off in the beautiful little town of Cochem for 
a wonderful German breakfast. We carried on along the river taking in some of the breath-
taking scenery until we reached Trier, where we enjoyed yet more Christmas market 
festivities and found the Roman architecture to be stunning. We travelled back to Koblenz 
that evening but decided to cut our time in Koblenz short and move on to Cologne and spend 
our last night there. 

Wednesday morning we packed up and drove to Cologne. Unlike Koblenz and Trier, Cologne 
was simply too much to take in in one day! (Especially when my mother and girlfriend wanted 
to spend so much time at the Lindt chocolate factory and museum.) With a total of eight 
enormous Christmas markets spread out throughout the city it was vast. We did however 
manage to get round several, while also taking some time out to take in and enjoy the 
spectacle that is Cologne Cathedral. 

On Thursday we were up early to have breakfast and set-off in good time to get back to 
Norwich. It was a thoroughly enjoyable holiday, it was just a shame we did not have more 
time to take in more of it. My girlfriend had never visited Germany before but has since told 
me it was one of the best holidays she had ever been on.

Daniel Taylor.
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. NNKFA SUMMER OUTING 
Saturday 15th June 2013 

Transport Museum at Carlton Colville and Aldeburgh 
 

A relatively leisurely start at 09.45, with weather uncertain, but our usual NNKFA 
determination to face it down.  A penchant for keeping to seats we had previously 
adopted enabled us to renew acquaintances with some we had not met since last 
year.  Getting off the major roads to drive through the Suffolk countryside with the 
elevated view from the coach is always a delight, showing a much more traditional 
and peaceful picture of England than those of us living in the busy and expanding 
City of Norwich have become used to.  Munching a piece of Waltraud's delicious 
chocolate cake on the way added greatly to the pleasure. 
 
Although the museum had agreed to open early for at 11.00 instead of the public 
opening time of 13.00 we still found ourselves early and were given an additional 
local tour until the gates were opened.  The museum at Carlton Colville is run entirely 
by volunteers and the difference compared to a commercial operation was marked 
and welcome.  Staff were well informed, keen to explain and discuss, and open about 
the practicalities of acquiring and maintaining the old trams, trolleys and buses - and a 
little train. 
 
When we got on to a tram for our first ride we were issued with tickets by a 
conductor (though we didn't have to pay!) which were solemnly punched as they 
were handed over, just as we remembered them. The shakes and rattles of the old 
vehicles brought memories flooding back as to how it was when we were young.  In 
particular, one trolley bus from Portsmouth I was sure I would have travelled on 
when at school there. It conjured up one scene that has stuck in my memory ever 
since when I listened to a women sitting across the aisle from me saying - repeatedly, 
endlessly - to her companion for the whole journey "I said to her ... and she said to 
me ..." but strangely I cannot remember what was being reported. 
 
Another vehicle of more than sentimental interest was a Dutch tram that ran in 
Amsterdam during the war.  One could not but wonder what famous and more likely 
infamous wartime characters might have ridden in it?  And could, possibly, Anne 
Frank have also travelled on it? It was one of those rare experiences of touching 
history. 
 
The tea shop renewed energies and allowed us to explore the museums (one of 
which was itself in an old tram) which had a very wide and fascinating range of 
transport related items before returning to our more modern transport to make the 
short journey to Aldeburgh. 
 
As we neared the coast the skies clouded over and the winds began to swirl.  It was 
still dry when we reached the beach and we were able to walk along it holding onto 
our hats and see the open air theatre created on the sands for the centenary 
celebration production of Benjamin Britten's Peter Grimes.  There was a lot of 
preparation in hand for the following week's performances but at £76 a seat it looked 
as though a substantial dollop of stiff upper lip would also be required to sit through 
them unless there was a dramatic improvement in the weather.  But then I suppose 
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­­Summer­Outing­to­Wimpole­Hall,­Saturday­June­16th

The coach was full for the summer outing to Wimpole Hall. We met at Notcutts on a fine, dry morning
but all were well prepared for any change in the weather. We enjoyed the journey to Cambridgeshire
and were made very welcome by the staff on our arrival at Wimpole. Once equipped with tickets and
badges we were free to explore the hall and grounds at our leisure.

Most people started with “elevenses” in the courtyard. The Hall was easy to wander through and the
volunteer staff were pleasant and enthusiastic about the history of the building and the changes that
have taken place over the years.

The formal gardens were beautifully maintained. The different areas of the gardens and grounds were
all well signposted.

A real bonus for several members was the regular access to the Buggy, freely available to transport 
visitors throughout the extensive grounds, giving the opportunity to visit all areas.

The Home Farm was popular with so many piglets to see, some  newly born and all rare breeds.

Members agreed that the visit to Wimpole Hall had been a most enjoyable  experience. The smooth
running of events need careful planning and we thank Christa Wood, and John and Sandra Sheppard for
making this possible.

Titanic­Memorial­Cruise­April­2012­

NNKFA member Gillean Trappes-Lomax went on the Titanic Memorial Cruise in April. She had booked
this two years ago and all at DUaM benefitted from her descriptive reporting. It was a wonderful voyage
culminating in a moving service at the very same time and place that the disaster had occurred a 
hundred years ago.

Gillean has some lovely photos as a memento of her voyage. She was invited by John Balls, a local 
expert on the Titanic, to give a talk about her experience to the Norwich Titanic Society.
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Report to Twinning committee Item 

 

6   26 March 2015 

Report of The twinning assistant  

Subject Application for a twinning committee grant 
  
 
 
Purpose 
 
To notify the committee of the application for a grant from the Garage trust 
Ltd. 
 
Recommendations 
 
To approve the making of a grant of £250 to the Garage trust Ltd to facilitate 
the attendance of students and adults from Rouen at the Garage arts venue in 
Norwich to participate in workshops. 
 
Financial Consequences 
 
There are sufficient funds to pay for this grant which fulfils the aims of the 
council to promote and foster links and exchanges between the people of 
Norwich and the twin cities. 
 
Corporate Objective/Service Plan Priority 
 
The report helps to meet the strategic priority City of character and culture 
and the service plan priority of providing a range of cultural and leisure 
opportunities and events for people. 
 
Contact Officers 
 
Andy Futter, senior committee officer 01603 212029 
 
Background Documents 
 
None 
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Background 
 
1. An application for a twinning committee grant has been received from The 

Garage Trust Ltd. (see appendix 1). 

2. The purpose of the request is to enable the trust to facilitate the 
attendance of students and adults from deprived areas of Rouen at the 
Garage arts venue in Norwich to participate in dance workshops in July 
2015. 

3. This is the first time that The Garage has applied for a grant from the 
committee, and they state that the aim is to develop a long term, 
productive partnership with Rouen. 

4. If successful, it is planned that a reciprocal visit by Norwich youngsters to 
Rouen will follow, establishing a further ongoing link between the cities. 

5. The visit for the workshop fulfils the aims of the twinning associations in 
that it promotes a better understanding of a shared culture and helps to 
promote informal links between people and organisations in the city of 
Norwich and the county of Norfolk and is dedicated to furthering friendship 
between the two cities. The granting of £250 towards the costs incurred by 
the performers is therefore within the aims of the committee. 
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The Garage Trust Ltd	
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14 Chapelfield North, Norwich, Norfolk
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NR2 1NY
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Mr Darren Grice
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The Garage, 14 Chapelfield North, Norwich, Norfolk
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NR2 1NY
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01603 283370
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darren.grice@thegarage.org.uk
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Chief Executive
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Application to cover costs of subsistence for French students and adults visiting from the City
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of Rouen as part of cultural exchange visits. The students will take part in Workshops 
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at The Garage as part of a three day visit in order to strengthen and build upon 
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our cultural relationship and bond with the City of Rouen. Our aim is to organise a return visit to Rouen for young people in Norwich and that this is the start of a long, productive partnership 
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N/A
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We have invited the youth project which provides after school activities for young people in less affluent parts of the city. They have asked us to cover some of their costs whilst here. We have no funding in place to do this but are keen to develop links with the organisation on behalf of the city. 
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£1000 (not including travel from France or hotels)
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No
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Not applicable
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£250
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Not planned although we may approach a business to help match some funds
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No
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£250
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Typewritten Text
We will cover some costs from our core resources.

darren.grice_2
Typewritten Text
We are trying to keep costs minimal and cover what we can, we have no funding to support the visit but are keen to get a concrete twinning activity happening with Rouen and Norwich. 
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